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Principal’s report

Small School’s Athletics Carnival

The Small School’s Athletics Carnival was held at Junction Hill last week. Our students put their hearts in to
competing at their best and represented our school with grit and determination. Each of our relay teams came
away with first place as well as many great individual performances. Congratulations to the students who will
now attend the Clarence District Athletics carnival next term. We also had three small school age champions
on the day. Congratulations Lyla, Summer and Logan on this effort!

Brisbane Excursion

Families who have Year 5 and 6 students who are going on the Brisbane excursion in Term 3 (26 August — 29t
August) are reminded to use the School Bytes app to sign the permission note and begin making payments.
Families are welcome to do this in installments. If you require any support with this, please come to see myself
or Mrs Fahey in the office as soon as possible. The excursion will come around quickly in Term 3!

Canteen

| have been so humbled by the support of the P & C and parents who volunteer each week in the canteen. Your
help is so much appreciated by the students and staff. The children have a wide variety of healthy and treat
options to purchase from and this is all thanks to the volunteers who make this happen. Thankyou! Next week
is another lunch special of a sausage sandwich and popper for $5.

End of term happenings

Reports will go home next Wednesday. As | read through them it is evident to see fantastic student learning
and growth happening in many areas across the school. Well done kids on an excellent learning Semester.
Keep trying your best and use the feedback in the reports to have discussions with your child about areas they
can work on during next semester.

Old School Day will go ahead next Friday. There will be some slight changes, and we have been talking to the
kids about this. They are welcome to bring their bikes and scooters with a helmet. There will be a fire pit and
some whip cracking. Kids will all get a hot dog — bit of a change from original plan in last week’s newsletter
since they are having sausages for Monday canteen —and can bring cup noodles to have at recess if they would
like to and the teachers will put water in them — bit of a winter treat! The hot dog and a drink for lunch will be
at no cost — school treat for end of term!

Kind regards,

Aotle




CANTEEN: TERM 2

30" June - Narelle

COMING EVENTS - TERM 2

Wednesday 2! July - Reports go
home

Friday 4" July - Last day of Term
2 - OLD SCHOOL DAY!! Bring
your bikes and scooters!

TERM 3 Begins for students on
Tuesday 22.7.25

Tues August 26" — Brisbane
Excursion departure

Monday in the canteen — Sausage sandwich and a popper - $5
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